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Please check our website for new updates and information. 

 

 
 

The following “Dallastown Community Connection” is published with YOU in mind.  Please take a minute or two to read and 
absorb the information contained in this newsletter.  It is full of informative, useful information. 

 

“We hope you enjoy!” 
 

“There is nothing like a dream to create the future.” 

Victor Hugo 
 

 

                                                                              

 

         

 

  

Frequently Used Phone Numbers 
 

Dallastown Borough 244-6626 
Trash Collection Company:   
 Penn Waste 767-4456 
Tax Collector:    
 Linda Shaub 244-3885 
Dallastown Fire Company 246-1629 
Dallastown-Yoe Water Authority 244-6626 
Dallastown Post Office 244-2555 
District Magistrate:  2756 S. Queen St  
 Scott Laird 747-5100 
American Legion 244-8028 
Voter Registration 771-9604 
Dallastown Area High School 244-4021 
Dallastown Elementary 244-3785 
Emergency Management Coordinator 
 Yvonne Schrum 244-6626 
Animal Control Officer:  
 Michellee Klugh 916-1413 
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From the Desk of Mayor Meyers…… 
 

 

Hello friends, neighbors and fellow citizens of Dallastown. Well, I hope 

you had a great summer and are looking forward to a great fall and winter.  

 

I like to keep you updated on any criminal problems we are having. I attended the August council meeting 

and had reviewed the crime data from YARPD for the month of June. It was a fairly normal report with a 

few thefts and a burglary. We did have two more serious personal crimes. At this time, I don’t have much 

information on those two incidents. The most important thing to remember is that we all have to be on the 

lookout for unusual things that are out of place in our neighborhoods. If you see something that does not 

look right, call the police, they will look into it as that is what we pay the police to do.  

 

As I have said many times don’t make it easy for someone to commit a crime against you. Always secure 

your home(s), vehicle(s) and don’t leave valuable property outside where it can be easily taken. Leave 

lights on, even a TV or radio playing when you go away.  This makes it look like you are home. Please 

help keep Dallastown a safe and secure place to live.    

 

Dallastown Fire Department and Yoe Fire Department have merged to form one department.  Their new 

name is Southern Area Fire and Emergency Rescue, also known as SAFER York. They can always use 

some new volunteers, not necessarily volunteers for firefighters, but volunteers for help with their fund-

raising activities. 

 

There are a lot of things that are going on in the Borough this fall and winter. We will be having the 

Halloween Parade, Christmas in Dallastown and the Christmas Tree Lighting Party, so keep an eye on the 

Dallastown website for details at www.dallastownboro.com.  There are other items in our newsletter to 

keep you informed, so make sure you read all the articles. 

 

Also, if I can be of any help or if you just want to ask a question, remember to please feel free to call the 

borough office and leave a message for me and I will call you back, 717-244-6626.  

 

I hope you have a great fall and winter.  Thank you for being one of our citizens.   

 

Yours truly,  

Mayor Terry L. Meyers 



DON’T MISS THE DATES: 
     

  Fire Prevention Week    October 3rd- 9th     

  Columbus Day – Office Closed    October 11th    

   Trick or Treat/Witch Watch (6pm – 8:00pm) October 31st  

  Daylight Savings Time Ends    November 7th     

  Election Day (7:00am – 8:00pm)    November 2nd      

  Veteran’s Day Observance – Office Closed  November 11th   

  Thanksgiving Holiday – Office Closed  November 25th & 26th      

  First Day of Winter    December 21st   

  Christmas Holiday – Office Closed    December 23rd & 24th     

  New Year’s Day – Office Closed    December 31st  

  President’s Day – Office Closed    February 21st     

  Daylight Savings Time Begins    March 13th   

  First Day of Spring    March 20th   

  Good Friday – Office Closed    April 15th      

  Easter     April 17th    

 

DALLASTOWN BOROUGH MEETING CALENDAR 

All meetings will be held at the Borough Hall, 175 E. Broad St at 7:00 PM and are open to the public. 

*Historical Society meetings are at 118 E. Main St. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penn Waste Holiday Collection Schedule… 
Holidays observed by Penn Waste, trash collection (trash, recycle and bulk pick up) will be shifted a day.   

Any questions, please call Penn Waste 767-4456. 

 

2021        Thanksgiving Day:   No change to Monday pick-up but Thursday pick up is shifted to Friday  
                                  

   Christmas Day:      No change to Monday pick-up or to Thursday pick up  

       2022  New Year’s Day:     No change to Monday pick-up or to Thursday pick up  
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**CHRISTMAS TREES CAN BE DISPOSED OF ANY  

THURSDAY AS A LARGE ITEM** 
 



 

WINTER REMINDERS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

SIDEWALKS – Snow/ice is to be removed from the sidewalks within 24 hours after a winter storm ceases.  

Properties at street intersections:  please clear the snow that piles up at the sidewalk corners.  This will help school 

children, the postal service and other pedestrians safely cross the street.  We ask those who do not have sidewalks to 

follow this as well. 

 

PLOWING STREETS – Please keep trees & shrubs cut back from the roadway, or the roadway may not be 

plowed. The snow plows will be plowing snow from “curb to curb” to remove as much snow from the streets as 

possible.  This process takes time so please have patience and bear with us as we work to clear the streets as quickly 

as we can.  When removing snow from your sidewalks, do not shovel the snow into the streets. 

**In heavy snow storms, plows will be clearing driving lanes as quickly as possible and then will go back to work 

on clearing the sides/shoulders of the roads from curb to curb.  Unfortunately, this sometimes pushes snow back on 

to your sidewalks which you may already have shoveled.  If this occurs, we apologize for the inconvenience and 

added work that it may cause you, but it is essential to make our streets safe. 

 

In the event of a Snow Emergency, announcements will be made on WGAL-TV 8, FOX 43, ABC 27 WHTM, 

CBS 21, WARM 103.3, 96.1 WSOX, FROGGY 107.7, ROCKY 98.5 and the local newspapers. 

 

NO PARKING will be allowed on the “snow emergency routes” when an emergency is declared.  Vehicles that are 

not moved will be towed at the vehicle owner’s expense. 

 

 

Snow Emergency Routes: 
The following streets shall be declared snow emergency routes:   (Streets are posted) 

 Main St.                                       

 South side of W. Maple St. from Borough Line to N. Walnut St. 

 South side of E. Maple St. from N. Walnut St. to N. Park St. 

 N. Walnut St. from Main St. to Maple St. 

 S. Walnut (WEST SIDE ONLY) from Main St. to E. Gay St. 

 E. Gay St. (SOUTH SIDE ONLY) from S. Walnut St. to S. Pleasant Ave. 

 N. Pleasant Ave. from Main St. to E. Broad St. 

 E. Broad St. from N. Pleasant Ave. to N. Lombard St. 

 N. Lombard St. from E. Broad St. to Borough Line 

 S. Pleasant Ave. from Main St. to Borough Line 

 N. Park St. from Main St. to E. Maple St. 

 

 

 

 

Temporary parking is available at the following locations when a snow emergency is in effect: 

Fire Company parking lot, High School and Elementary School parking lots and Bethlehem United Methodist 

Church, Christ Lutheran Church and St. Paul’s United Church of Christ parking lots.  

 



LEAF 

COLLECTION IN 

THE BOROUGH   

Leaf collection will run 

from October 18th through 

December 11th, weather permitting. 

Please remember to rake them as close to the edge of the  

curb as possible away from cars, fences, posts or poles. Tree 

limbs, sticks, shrub or hedge trimmings, grass, stones,dog   

waste, or any other foreign objects are not to be deposited   

in the leaves; otherwise the leaves will not be collected.          

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

    

 

 STREET LIGHTS 
 

If you see a street light that is out or not working properly, 

please contact the Borough at 244-6626.   We are not always 

around at night to see the problems first-hand, so any help 

would be greatly appreciated. 
 

 

 

PET 

OWNERS!!!!!!!!!! 
 

When walking your pets, 

PLEASE be responsible 

and clean up after them. 
 

 

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM THE TAX 

COLLECTOR……. 
 

  The York Adams Tax Bureau has 

notified me that they have corrected 

their records and if you received a delinquent notice for 

a paid Per Capita Tax for 2020 you can ignore it.  If you 

are not comfortable doing this, get in touch with me and 

I will send you a certification that your tax was paid.  

(lindashaub@aol.com or 717-244-3885)  

If you recently bought a house in Dallastown Borough 

and did not receive a tax bill get in touch with me.   

 

 

 

 

SWIFT911 is a new way for 

the borough to contact all of 

our water subscribers and our 

residents at any given time in case of an emergency such 

as water main breaks in your area, snow emergencies, 

hydrant flushing, etc.  
 

If you are not receiving notifications, all you need to do 

is provide your contact information. Signing up on 

SWIFT911 is free, quick, and very helpful for you and 

the borough. You can find the form on the Borough 

website (www.dallastownboro.com) by clicking on the 

above picture located on the left hand side of the home 

page.  There is also forms at the Borough Office. 
 

Please call Dallastown Borough office or email 

jarod@dallastownboro.com with any questions about 

signing up.          

Thank You! 
 

 

 

TREES & SHRUBS 

OVERHANGING THE 

STREETS & 

SIDEWALKS…….   
Trees that are overhanging streets & sidewalks should be 

trimmed up about 15 feet.  Bushes & shrubs growing out 

into the streets & sidewalks should be trimmed away 

from the right-of-way, no less than 6 feet. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPRING STREET SWEEPING 
 

Please remember to keep your sidewalks clear 
for street sweeping this year.  If your walks are 
not cleared, a “Quality of Life” violation can 
and will be issued. 
 

 
 

DON’T FORGET……… 
Disconnect your garden hose from 

the outside faucet when the 

temperature drops. 

   

 

mailto:lindashaub@aol.com
http://www.dallastownboro.com/
mailto:jarod@dallastownboro.com


What is StormWater?  
• Run-off from roads, houses, parking lots, lawns, 

etc.  

• Impervious surfaces increase volume and rate of 

runoff  

• Carries pathogens, nutrients, and   

• Can cause erosion and flooding  

 

 

 

 

 

How To Manage Stormwater 

& Re-establish A Natural 

Water Cycle 

Slow down and infiltrate:  

• Direct flow into vegetated areas  

• Plant trees  

• Rain barrels  

• Rain Garden  

• Porous Pavement  

• Infiltration trenches  

• Green (vegetated) roofs Keep it Clean:  

• Pick up pet waste  

• Maintain your vehicle  

• Clean up spills  

• Use pesticides and fertilizers correctly  

 

Build-A-Rainbarrel 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Benefits: 
Environmental Benefits:  

• Decreases pollution going into local  

    waterways  

• Increases water quality  

• Restores suitable habitats  

• Education of stormwater runoff  

 

Personal Benefits: 
Save money:  
• Water and sewer bill  

Save water:  
• Watering lawn and gardens  

• Outdoor washing and cleaning  
     (Cars, outdoor furniture, etc.)  

• Filling birdbath  

• Watering indoor/outdoor plants  

 Less Erosion:  
• Pollution from chemicals on driveway  

• Runoff from property  

• Excess Fertilizers  

 

It All Adds Up to a Cleaner 

Neighborhood and Community 
 

Help make Dallastown and your 
community a cleaner place to live by 
building a DIY Rain Barrel.  
 

WIN A DIY KIT!  
 

 
**Please Fill & Cut out the slip then send/drop 

off at the Dallastown Borough Office, 175 E. 
Broad St., Dallastown, PA 17313** 
 

(Drawing will be held on 11/26/2021)     
 

                                                                            2021 Rain Barrel Raffle  
Name: ________________________________(Due 11/26/2021)  

Address: _______________________________  

  ________________________________  

Phone #:________________________________  

 

  

  



    
 

 

RECYCLABLES & HOW TO PREPARE 

THEM 
 

CARDBOARD  

Corrugated Cardboard and 

Shipping Boxes Only 
 

Remove all packaging inside 

the box (such as peanuts, 

bubble wrap, etc.). 

Flatten ALL boxes 
 

PAPER 

Newspapers Only 
 

Cover loose papers with heavier items 

in the container to prevent them from 

blowing away. 
 

PLASTIC BOTTLES  

Plastic Water, Juice & Soda Bottles 

Plastic Containers & Bottles #1, #2 & 

#5 – This may include items such as 

shampoo bottles, Liquid detergent 

containers, condiment bottles, etc.  Please check the 

container to find the designated number. (The neck of 

the bottle should be smaller than the base.) 
 

Remove caps or lids. 

Rinse thoroughly to remove any residue. 

Labels & neck rings do not need to be removed from 

containers. 
 

METAL & ALUMINUM 

Aluminum Cans, Steel Cans & Food 

Containers 
 

Rinse thoroughly to remove any 

residue. 

 

Remove any plastic caps or 

tops unless they are part 

of the can. 

Labels do not need to be 

removed from cans. 
 

 

CARTONS 

Cartons are defined as a type of 

packaging that food & beverage products 

come in that you purchase at the store.  

There are 2 types of cartons:   

Shelf-Stable Cartons – include juice, milk, soy milk, 

soup & broth, and wine cartons.  These are cartons 

that do not need to be kept cold. 

Refrigerated Cartons – include milk, juice, cream and 

egg substitute cartons.  These items must be kept cold. 
 

Be sure to remove straws. 

Make sure carton is empty and rinsed out. 

Cartons may be placed in your bin along with all other 

recyclables. 
 

GLASS  

Food & Beverage Glass only 

Clear brown, blue & green glass 

food & beverage containers 
 

Rinse thoroughly to remove any residue. 

Remove any plastic caps or tops. 

Labels do no need to be removed. 
 

 

UNACCEPTABLE MATERIALS 
The following items are NOT recyclable:  
 

Food-Soiled Materials 

Broken Glass 

Drinking Glasses 

Scrap Metal 

Needles & Medical Waste 

Windows, Mirrors & Ceramics 

Aluminum Foil 

Plastic Tableware (Knives, Forks, etc.) 

Plastic Bags (including grocery bags) 

Solvents, Oil and/or Chemical Containers 

Waxy Cardboard 

Used Paper Towels or Tissues 

Hoses 

Shredded Paper 

Light Bulbs 

Soaked and/or Wet Papers or Cardboard 

Plastic Food Wrappers 

Christmas Lights 

Propane Tanks 
 

If you have any questions about acceptable materials or 

would like to learn more about recycling call Penn 

Waste Customer Service team (717) 767-4456. 
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RECREATION EVENTS……………………………… 
22ND ANNUAL DALLASTOWN 

CARNIVAL  
It was nice to see everyone 

out enjoying the festivities 

this year!   
 

 

We’d like to thank Russ Amusements for 

supplying us with all the great rides, including 

some brand-new ones.  They were enjoyed by 

both the kids & the adults!  
 

We had a couple new vendors join our group of 

regulars this year – Bonkeys Ice Cream and Lil 

Johnny’s Italian Ice.  Both were a great addition 

to our Carnival family and we hope to see them 

back next year. 
 

The live bands sparked a crowd each night.  

Quite a few people brought their chairs and 

made an evening of great music, fabulous food & 

fun!   
 

Mark your calendars for next year… August 16th 

thru the 20th. 
 

We’d like to thank all our sponsors whose 

donations made it possible to provide all the 

free nightly entertainment. 

 Gold Sponsor: 

  Herbert, Rowland & Grubic, Inc. 

 Silver Sponsors: 

  Glatfelter Insurance 

  Members 1st Federal Credit Union  

 Bronze Sponsors: 

Dallastown American Legion Post 

#605 

  Gichner Systems Group, Inc. 

  J.R. Holley & Associates 

  Jeff Arnold Plumbing 

  King & Associates, CPA 

  River’s Truck Center 

  Stock & Leader   

Strobeck’s Service 

U.S. LBM Holdings, LLC 

Village Realty 

  Werner Bros. Auto Sales  

  Yorktowne Lawns, Inc. 
 

We also need to thank: 

 York Area Regional Police Dept. 

 SAFER York Fire Police 

 Columbia Gas for donating the lighting 

Penn Waste for the dumpsters & daily  

             trash pick up 

Printing Express for our posters 

D&K Surplus Grocery & Weis Market   

              

 

 

 

 

 

 
           

 

 



                           

 

 

        

ANNUAL       

      HALLOWEEN     

           PARADE 
        THU, OCT 21ST  

      7:00 PM 

 

**The route will be the same as last year** 

 

TRICK OR TREAT 
Dallastown Borough will be 

having the annual Trick or Treat 

on Sunday, October 31st from 

6:00 pm until 8:00 pm.  Please turn your porch 

light on during that time if you wish to 

participate. 

 
----------------------------- 

12TH ANNUAL CHRISTMAS  

IN DALLASTOWN 
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 6TH      

9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
 

This event keeps getting bigger & better with each 

passing year.  The main purpose for the event was to 

get people into Dallastown to support our local 

businesses.  Since then it has grown by leaps & 

bounds, with record numbers each year.  There are 

several businesses participating again this year, some 

old, some new. 

SAFER York (Both Dallastown & Yoe), American 

Legion and local churches (Christ Lutheran & 

Bethlehem United Methodist) will be filled with a 

multitude of vendors selling everything imaginable.  

Each venue will also offer food in case you’re 

famished from all your shopping!  Maps will be located 

at all the venues, so pick one up and start your 

Christmas shopping early. And don’t forget to get 

your map stamped at all the venues & businesses to 

qualify for a prize.  In 2019 we had enough donations 

to give away over 20 bags of prizes!! 

Mark your calendar & join us for a great day! 

 

2021 TOWN & TREE LIGHTING & 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY  
 

The Borough will once 

again ring in the holiday 

season with our annual 

Town & Tree Lighting 

Ceremony on Saturday, 

November 27th 

beginning at 6:30 pm.  

The evening will start at 

the tree in front of the 

American Legion. There will be a little bit of 

music, the lighting of the town & tree and some 

hot chocolate while we wait for Santa to arrive 

on one of the Fire Company’s trucks.  
  

The Party will follow at Southern Area Fire 

Emergency Rescue No 13-1 where there will be 

refreshments, a coloring contest, plus every 

child will get a chance to visit and receive a gift 

from Santa.  Each child will also receive a raffle 

ticket for a chance to win a larger gift.  
 

So, mark your calendar and join us for a fun 

evening!  This is a free event sponsored by 

Dallastown Recreation. 
 



SOUTHERN AREA FIRE 

EMERGENCY RESCUE NEWS… 
50 S. School Place, Dallastown, PA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOOKING FOR A PLACE TO HAVE A 

PARTY OR BANQUET? 
 

Sothern Area Fire Emergency 

Rescue No 13-1 is your place for 

large & small room rentals at 

reasonable prices.  Come see our 

Banquet Hall and Parlor!!   We run a 

full scale Banquet center that can 

provide your banquet needs. 
 

We have small & large rooms to rent. You can rent just 

the room or we can serve your entire banquet needs. 

Variety of menus available – GREAT FOOD 

ALWAYS!!! 
 

Support your local fire company and let us serve you 

dinner as we continue to protect our communities! 
 

For details call Sothern Area Fire Emergency Rescue @ 

(717) 246-1629. If you get the answering machine leave 

a message on the Rental Line!! 

 

JOIN US 

EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT 

FOR OUR “FRIDAY 

NIGHT BINGO” 

PROGRAM 
 

SAFER (Southern Area Fire and Emergency Rescue) 

BINGO has restarted....... 

        Where:  Station 13 - 1 

                       126 West Main Street  

                       Dallastown, PA 

        When:    Friday nights 

        Time:     Doors open @ 5 PM 

                       BINGO begins @ 7 PM 

 

DALLASTOWN 

EMA NEWS 
 

 

 

As we approach the fall/winter season, keep in 

mind….how prepared are you?  Do you have your “Go 

Bag” packed?  If you need a copy of the list for your 

bag, they are available at the Borough office.  Also, 

make sure your generators are serviced, all family 

members have an ICE (in case of emergency) contact in 

their mobile devices, and know your shelter location.  It 

is very important to make sure all family members know 

how to dial 911 when there is a life threatening 

emergency.  Checking on your neighbors is always a 

good idea too.  And don’t forget your furry family 

members…..they also need a “Go Bag” and shelter 

placement along with a contact list including the 

veterinarian.   
 

Not only do we need to worry about the preparation of 

our residential community, but also our community 

businesses need to ask themselves……how prepared are 

we? What is your “Ready to Go Plan”?  Check out 

Homeland Security’s website at www.ready.gov for 

business toolkits.  The link is “Business Emergency 

Preparedness Social Media Toolkit”.  Get your 

employees involved in putting your plan in place. 
 

If you are interested in preparedness training you can 

contact the Borough Office at 717-244-6626.  Training 

is free.  Appointments can be made for me to come to 

your residence, business, school or daycare. 
 

All of our work is volunteer and very rewarding. 
 

Have a safe and happy holiday season! 
 

Yvonne Schrum, EMA Coordinator 

Ph # 717-855-6927 

Borough Office 717-244-6626 

 

 

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK 

OCTOBER 3RD – 9TH 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ready.gov/
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York Regional Emergency 

Medical Services Inc. 

(formerly Yoe Ambulance 

Service) has been serving 

from Yoe Fire Company 

(now SAFER Station 2) 

since 1972 and from 

Goodwill Fire Co since 2004. We serve a primary 

population of 40,000+ people residing in four 

municipalities Yoe Borough, Dallastown Borough, 

Windsor Township and York Township. We provide 24-

hour Advanced Life Support (ALS) ambulance service 

from each station. Peak-hour units are staffed from 6 

AM to 6 PM, weekdays, to enhance the level of service 

provided during this high demand period. 

 

York Regional Emergency Medical Services Inc. is a 

non-profit, 501(c)3, charitable organization incorporated 

in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. We are licensed 

by the Pennsylvania Department of Health and are 

dispatched by the York County Department of 

Emergency Services - 911 Center. 

 

The 2022 Annual Subscription requests will be mailed in 

March. While many Subscriptions expire at different 

times during the year, the bulk of our Subscribers are on 

an annual cycle for each spring. The Subscription is 

available to the residents and businesses of Yoe and 

Dallastown Boroughs, and those portions of York and 

Windsor Townships serviced by York Regional EMS. If 

you have questions or you are new to the area, call us at 

717-246-3679, Monday through Thursday between 8:00 

AM and 4:00 PM.  

 

Annual Subscription Rates: 

Individual: $35.00 

 

Household: $50.00 (all those living at the address must 

be listed on the subscription card to be covered) 

 

Business: Varies by Number of Employees - Please Call 

for a Quote 

 

Why Should I Buy an Ambulance Subscription?  

 

Peace of Mind in an Emergency: 

Although many patients have medical insurance 

coverage of some type, most insurance plans cover only 

a portion of the fees associated with transportation to the 

hospital or will pay for only those fees they consider to 

be “usual and customary.” Unfortunately, this amount is 

usually far below our cost to provide 24-hour emergency 

ambulance service to a population of 40,000+ citizens. 

Any portion, of the fees not covered by private 

insurance, becomes an out-of-pocket expense for the 

patient. 

As a York Regional EMS Subscriber, we will only bill 

Primary and Secondary Insurance providers. Payment 

from a subscriber’s insurance carrier will satisfy your 

obligation to us for our service costs*. Non-Subscribers 

are responsible for payment in full for services, 

regardless of the amount covered by their insurance 

carrier. Subscribers shall forward any payments received 

directly from their insurance carrier to York Regional 

EMS immediately upon receipt. 

 

The demand for emergency medical services has grown 

dramatically over the past several years. If we are 

already committed to an emergency when you need us, 

the 911 center will dispatch the next closest available 

ambulance service. This subscription is also honored by 

8 neighboring EMS agencies shown below: 

 

West York Ambulance, Jacobus Ambulance, Red Lion 

Ambulance, Southern York County EMS, Eureka Fire 

and Ambulance, Rose Fire Company (New Freedom) 

and Grantley Fire and EMS 

 

*All patients will be responsible for a minimum charge 

of $95 for refusal of transport, when evaluation and/or 

treatment is provided. Non-transport is not covered by 

the subscription. 

 



The York Area Regional Police Department is utilizing CRIMEWATCH and Facebook to assist the 

department and community with information sharing, crime prevention and crime mapping.     

 

Visit our website, https://york.crimewatchpa.com/yorkarearegionalpd, and Facebook, 

https://business.facebook.com/yorkregionalPD/ 
 

 

COMMUNITY 
The Officers and Staff of YARPD are looking forward to the last quarter of 2021 and a new and exciting 2022. We look forward to a 

bright future due to the constant high level of support and encouragement from the community we serve, as well as the quality and 

professionalism of our officers and staff. We thank everyone who maintained positive attitudes through the rough times we all 

encountered. 
 

EMPLOYMENT 
If you or someone you know are interested in a career in Policing, please visit www.yorkpolicejobs.org for employment opportunities 

across York County. 

CONGRATULATIONS OFFICERS 
The Police Department welcomes Officer Justin Main, Officer Joseph McKeon and Officer Justin Alston who are new to YAPD and 

are currently completing their field training. Welcome to the team and the community.    

K9 

We recently welcomed K9 “Tango” to the department. He is an electronics sniffing dog, “ESD” that was donated by Operation 

Underground Railroad. www.ourrescue.org. He is working with Officer Jesse Main to detect electronic devices that may be hiding 

child pornography. Similar dogs are trained and distributed throughout the United States. “Tango” will be the only ESD in York 

County. The team will be available to fight child abuse throughout York County and beyond. See www.electronicdetectionk9.com. 

 

UNLOCKED VEHICLES 

We continue to receive reports of thefts from vehicles. As a reminder, never leave these items in your vehicle: Firearms, laptops, 

purses, wallets, vehicle and home keys, garage door openers (easy access to your home) and anything of value left in plain sight. 

Please, always lock your doors. 

 

SCHOOL BUSSES 

Be alert for stopped school busses, the kids will finally be back to school and we want to make sure they arrive safely. 

 

FRAUD 
For a variety of reasons, we have had numerous reports of fraud specifically related to unemployment compensation over the past few 

months. Please remember to keep an eye on your accounts and never cash checks you received unexpectedly.  

If you receive email asking you to reset your password to an account or service, never follow the link included with the email. Go 

directly to the website, app or service to check the status of your account. Indicators of fraudulent email scams are incorrectly spelled 

words, foreign languages mixed into the narrative or business logos which don’t look quite right.  

Never, never, never buy gift cards due to someone threatening you on the phone. Call 911 immediately. 
 

CAMERA REGISTRY 
Turn Your Camera into a Crime Fighting Tool. Help us in preventing and solving crime using your security camera. It is simple, if an 

incident occurs near your device, we can identify and quickly request footage that may assist in an investigation. It is free, it's safe, 

and secure- at no time will the police have access to your camera without your permission. 

If your device is within the York Area Regional coverage area, please follow our link on CRIMEWATCH. 

 

 

                        

 

 

 

     Justin Alston               Joseph McKeon              Justin Main    Officer Jesse Main with new K-9 

http://www.yorkpolicejobs.org/
http://www.ourrescue.org/


IN THE BOROUGH & BEYOND………………… 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KBL provides free educational opportunities to all.  We 

encourage families to participate in our ongoing reading 

rewards programs such as 1000 Books before 

Kindergarten, Grade One at the Library (GOAL), and 

Summer Quest.  We offer children the following 

regularly scheduled classes, where literature is used to 

teach the foundations of reading & learning. 

 

 Every Tuesday, at 10:00 we offer Preschool 

Literacy Classes for those ages 3-6 years. 

 

 Every Wednesday, at 10:00, we offer Baby & 

Toddler Literacy Class for those ages birth to 3.  

 

 Every Thursday (online only), at 10:00, we offer 

our award-winning Sensory Storytime co-

facilitated with trained therapists from 

Connections Early Intervention and Services.  

Registration is required to attend.  

In addition to these regularly scheduled programs, we 

offer weekly take & make crafts, online LEGO 

challenges, cooking classes, and more!    We also offer 

programs for teens and adults as well.  To see our full 

schedule, please visit us on the web at 

yorklibraries.org/events.  

**Due to safety concerns and/or weather, classes and 

events may be moved to a digital format.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Application for Paratransit Service 

Now Available Online 

Are you interested in becoming a new rider or do you 

need help with an aging parent or family member?  

PennDOT, in partnership with the Pennsylvania 

Department of Human Services, has launched a new 

Find My Ride Eligibility service. This service offers an 

online application process for several transportation 

assistance programs available for seniors, persons with 

disabilities, persons with mental health/intellectual and 

developmental disabilities and those willing to pay full 

fare who do not qualify for other funding sources.  

 Eligibility for additional transportation funding 

programs is determined based on answering the online 

application questions and uploading the required 

documents.  After completing your online application, it 

will be automatically sent to rabbittransit for approval 

and any communication will be sent back to you via 

email.  It’s that easy! 

To review additional ways to apply, please visit 

https://www.rabbittransit.org/shared-

ride/paratransit/apply-for-paratransit/ 

To learn more about rabbittransit’s shared ride service, 

call 1-800-632-9063 or visit rabbittransit.org.  

 

 

Established in 1974 

and incorporated in 

1975, Community 

REACH, Inc. is a 

501(c) 3 not-for-profit 

human services agency providing basic items of support 

to nearly 350 families residing in the Dallastown, 

Eastern York, and Red Lion school districts of York 

County.  Food insecurity is a real concern for nearly 

12% of the population.  
 

We offer our clients a wide range of services including a 

choice food pantry, school supplies, cold weather gear, 

plus classes. Our friendly staff and volunteers are here to 

resource, educate, advocate, connect and help our clients 

and our community. 

https://www.rabbittransit.org/shared-ride/paratransit/apply-for-paratransit/
https://www.rabbittransit.org/shared-ride/paratransit/apply-for-paratransit/
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://clipart-library.com/images/8cEjddKLi.png&imgrefurl=http://clipart-library.com/black-and-white-free-clipart.html&docid=jhieB3ES-rqatM&tbnid=2q51ovacXLYEJM:&vet=10ahUKEwjZ-Nf8wZnkAhWldd8KHVl4DgYQMwiNASgUMBQ..i&w=1331&h=1062&bih=955&biw=1680&q=library clipart black and white&ved=0ahUKEwjZ-Nf8wZnkAhWldd8KHVl4DgYQMwiNASgUMBQ&iact=mrc&uact=8


 

DALLASTOWN 

HISTORICAL 

SOCIETY 
  

Mark October 3, 2021 on your calendar for the Grand 

reopening of the Historical Society building. During the 

1.5 years that the building was closed, work has 

continued behind those shuttered doors. New exhibits 

were assembled, donated memorabilia has been 

archived, scrapbooks containing thousands of articles 

were organized for easier research, and plans for special 

programs were developed. 

Lots of good things are happening in Dallastown! 

First on the list is a Historic Homes tour on October 3 

during the Reopening celebration. The architecture of 11 

historic homes will be featured in the first of a series of 

tours planned for the town. The tour, developed in 

coordination with Dallastown Borough, will 

feature route directions, and historical and architectural 

information on an app available when you visit the 

Historical Society on October 3rd from 1 to 4PM. You 

and your family can stroll a 1 mile route which will take 

you past 11 homes from various architectural periods. If 

you prefer not to use the app, maps of the tour will also 

be available. Each house will be marked with a special 

sign. A few of these homes are in the process of 

extensive renovations. Our Society thanks the home 

owners for preserving these gracious homes as examples 

of Dallastown's history. 

Visit the Historical Society Museum from 1 to 4PM. 

Members will available to answer questions and assist 

with research. New exhibits are on display. One new 

exhibit celebrates Dallastown's school history. Don't 

miss the military exhibit in the recently renovated fire 

engine garage. Whether you are a "veteran" local or new 

resident of the town, the Society welcomes you to 

become a part of Dallastown's proud history by 

becoming a Historical Society member. 

The Historical Society will be decorated and open during 

the Christmas in Dallastown celebration. Special 

activities will be available for children visitors. 

 

 

 

 

DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB 

 

 
 

Dallastown Lions Club’s Lion Matt Dorgan hosted the 

first ever Building Bridges for Brianna on Saturday, 

June 26, 2021, at the Dallastown Lions Club community 

park.  During this extraordinary event to help prevent 

suicide, thousands of members of the public attended.   

Brianna Dorgan was a tenth grader at Dallastown Area 

Senior High School and committed suicide in December 

of 2020.  This event was held to shed light on the suicide 

rate among not only our children but our veterans 

returning home.  Many organizations assisted with this 

event.  The Dallastown American Legion, Post 605, the 

York Regional Police, the Veterans Wellness group, the 

Dallastown Area High School MCJROTC and their 

advisor, Major Kenneth White, the Dallastown Area 

Schools, to name a few. 

The event was extremely important to educate the public 

on just how often this happens to our youth and to our 

veterans!  Awareness is the first step and this event 

accomplished this for all those who attended or read 

about it on Facebook and in the paper. 

The community joined together, and everyone worked 

hard to bring light to this important issue.   

 

 



SEQUOIA JANE 
The Dallastown Lions 

Club would like to 

introduce everyone to our 

Leader Dog puppy in 

training, SEQUOIA 

JANE.  Our Club is 

sponsoring Sequoia Jane 

as a future Leader Dog by 

donating over $1,300.00 

to the Leader Dog 

program! 

All of the support from our local community goes 

directly to support puppies like Sequoia Jane so that 

they can one day give support to a person in need.  

“Leader Dogs for the Blind empowers people who 

are blind, visually impaired or Deaf-Blind with 

skills for a lifetime of independent travel.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                          (Ashton Crump) 

           Scholarship Winner 
 

Ashton Crump was awarded the Dallastown Lions 

Club Scholarship for 2021.  Ashton received 

$1,000.00 towards her future studies at Penn State 

where she will be studying engineering.  Ashton 

graduated 4th in her class at Dallastown and is 

hoping to eventually be employed at her dream job 

at Disney as an Imagineer! 

Dallastown Lions Club wishes Ashton the best of 

luck in her future endeavors! 

DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB 

WOOD SALE 

$85.00 for a half of a Chord of seasoned wood 

or 

$150.00 for a full Chord of seasoned wood 

 

If you are interested, please contact Lion Robert 

Schmuck, Jr. at (717) 804-8555 
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DALLASTOWN 

AMERICAN 

LEGION POST 

#605 
 

 

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 
 

The past year and a half has been quite challenging.  

Despite closures, restrictions and cancellations of events, 

the Ladies’ Auxiliary has continued to be committed to 

our Veterans and have been involved with and supported 

several events over the last few months.  

We had our first ever Chicken Barbeque fundraiser in 

May 2021, held at Lion’s Park and raised over $500 to 

use toward other needy endeavors.   Our ladies helped 

support the American Legion Riders of Post 605 who 

held their 9th Annual Fallen Heroes Ride in June 2021, 

honoring three local Dallastown graduates who have 

given the ultimate sacrifice for our freedom.  Our ladies 

helped serve breakfast, set up, run, and clean up 

Registration, the Silent Auction, Chinese Auction and 

Cherry Ticket Sales.   

Check out Rider President, David Dadich’s article for 

details. 

The Dallastown American Legion hosted the Installation 

Dinner/Ceremony on August 22nd, which included 

Legionnaires, Auxiliary, SAL, and Riders for both 

Dallastown and Glenrock. Our ladies were spectacular 

assisting with meal prep, set up, and clean up. 

Congratulations to the 2021-2022 American Legion 

Auxiliary #605 Officers: 

 President               Sally J. Dadich  

 1st Vice President      Christina Wuyscik  

 2nd Vice President       Susan Cowburn   

 Secretary               Jen Nace   

 Treasurer               Linda Slenker 

 Sergeant at Arms      Karen Dressell 

 Sergeant at Arm           Kathy Aldinger 

 Chaplain              Sandy Kelllenberger 

 Historian             Jovon Wertz 

Member Chair  Kathy Aldinger 

Send your renewals to: 

Kathy Aldinger 

American Legion Auxiliary, Unit #605 

57 W. Main Street 

Dallastown, PA 17313 

Checks should be made payable to: ALA UNIT 605  

Dues for 2021-2022 is $30.00 

Please call Member Chair: Kathy Aldinger (717)332-

3032 with any questions 

 

The Dallastown Ladies’ Auxiliary is looking to have a 

productive year of service by serving our Veterans and 

Community.  We hope that you will consider joining us 

as a member and/or for any of our fundraising events so 

that we can continue to donate to causes that can benefit 

our community members.   

Some events to look forward to, including:  

 Auxiliary Council Meeting, Dallastown #605 

hosting, October 7, 2021 

 Pennsylvania Chicken Pot Pie, October 17, 2021  

 Fall Bazaar, November 6, 2021 

Upcoming Events and Details can be found on the 

Auxiliary Facebook Page 

Come visit and join our page.  We would love to get to 

know you! 

 

 

Dallastown American Legion Post 605 is 

having its Veterans Day Celebration on 

Saturday November 13, 2021 from 1 pm – 3 

pm.  Come join the Celebration!  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/409320759891516/about
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SENIOR NEWS………………… 

Take ownership 

of your health!  
 

Attend educational 

workshops to learn about 

the “10 Keys”™ to 

Healthy Aging and the 

many NO COST and low 

cost preventative services 

to help keep you healthy.  This health promotion 

program was developed by the Center of Aging and 

Population Health at the University of Pittsburgh. Their 

research team, along with the CDC Prevention Research 

Center, learned a great deal about how to keep adults 

healthy as they age. They have translated what has been 

learned into the “10 Keys"™ to Healthy Aging.  Each 

key is an important step in preventing disease and 

improving the quality of our lives. 
 

The information is presented in workshop settings, with 

one or two topics per session, once or twice a week. A 

certified Health Ambassador through the York County 

Area Agency on Aging conducts the 

program.  Participants receive a Resource Manual which 

provides a wealth of information on preventative, proven 

strategies that work! 
 

For more information contact the Agency on Aging at 

(717) 771-9610. 

 

 

 Pennsylvania Medicare Education 

and Decision Insight - PA MEDI 
                

Effective July 1, 2021 APPRISE is now Pennsylvania 

Medicare Education and Decision Insight, PA MEDI 

Same Program, Same Services for 

Pennsylvania’s Medicare Beneficiaries, now with a New 

Name. 
 

Pennsylvania Medicare Education and Decision Insight 

(PA MEDI) offers free Medicare counseling to older 

Pennsylvanians. PA MEDI Counselors are specially 

trained to answer your questions and provide you with 

objective, easy-to-understand information about 

Medicare, Medicare Supplemental Insurance, Medicaid, 

and Long-Term Care Insurance.  

PA MEDI Counselors do not sell Medicare products but 

rather offer current, unbiased Medicare education to 

help you make the most informed choice about 

the Medicare options available to you. 
 

Our PA MEDI Counselors can help you: 
 

 Understand Medicare eligibility and enrollment 

 Understand your Medicare benefits by 

explaining what services are covered under 

Medicare Parts A and B and your Medicare 

Summary Notice 

 Understand your Medicare Prescription 

Drug (Part D) benefit 

 Make informed choices about Medicare 

coverage options, Medigap policies and 

Medicare Advantage Plans 

 Understand financial assistance programs that 

may be available to help pay for your 

Medicare premiums, deductible and co-pays, 

as well as your prescription drug needs (Extra 

Help and Medicare Savings Plan) 

 Understand and assist with the Medicare 

appeal process 

 Understand benefits under Long-Term Care 

policies 

 By making presentations on Medicare to your 

group or organization 
 

Call the York County Area Agency on Aging 

at 717-771-9008 or 1-800-632-9073. 
 

YCAAA PA MEDI Help Desk telephone 717-

771-9008. 

 

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE PENNSYLVANIA 

2021 GENERAL ELECTION 
 

 Oct 18th – is the last day to register to vote, and you 

can now do so online.  

 Oct 26th – at 5pm is the last day to apply for a mail-

in or civilian absentee ballot.  

 Nov 2nd – is the date for Pennsylvania’ general 

election. The deadline for receipt of mail-in or 

civilian absentee ballot is at 8pm.  

Visit Votes.pa for more info and to apply for a mail-in or 

absentee ballot.  



 

 

 

 
 

20-C GOTHAM PLACE RED LION PA 17356 

244-7229 
 

Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services 

socialservices@gcccenter.com 
 

Memory Care Support Group 

The Alzheimer’s Association is partnering with the Golden 

Connections Community Center to offer a unique 

opportunity for persons living with Dementia.   An Early-

Stage Support Group is available for patients and 

caregivers to connect with others who understand how they 

are feeling and are having similar experiences.  The 

purpose of this group is to provide a safe and supportive 

environment of peers who are living with dementia.  These 

sessions will offer dementia related education, emotional 

support, and resources.   

Group sessions are scheduled to begin October 20th, 2021.  

The first session will be from 9:00 am – 12:00 noon as a 

kickoff event, sessions will then be scheduled Wednesdays 

from 10:00 am – 12:00 noon weekly.  The first hour of 

each session will offer educational information regarding 

Dementia.  During the second hour instructors will separate 

persons living with the disease from their Care Partners.  

Each group will be given the opportunity to discuss their 

current life challenges and receive support from their peers.  

The GCCC encourages anyone interested in registering for 

the program to please contact the Golden Connections 

Community Center at 717-244-7229, as space is limited. 

Rentals 

Looking for a space to rent for your family reunion, baby 

shower, birthday party, or any other upcoming event you 

plan on throwing, then look no further.  The Golden 

Connections Community Center offers space to rent for all 

types of events.  The GCCC offers “Building Rentals” for 

only $50.00 per hour.  Rentals include access to tables and 

chairs. For more information regarding rentals and pictures 

of the facility, please visit our website at 

www.gcccenter.com  Dates fill quickly, so if you have need 

for a rental space, contact Kasie Ream, Director of Social 

Services, at 717-244-7229. 
 

Meal Distributions 

The Golden Connections Community Center will be 
continuing distribution of our drive through hot lunch 

program through 2022.  Participants have the opportunity 

to receive five prepackaged meals a week.  Lunches are 

strictly distributed Mondays (hot meal), Tuesdays (hot 

meal), & Wednesdays (hot meal and 2 frozen meals) from 

12:00 pm – 12:30 pm, unless otherwise announced.  Please 

be respectful of those times as staff is not available to hand 

meals out later due to the necessity to clean, disinfect, and 

sanitize all food prep areas after lunch distribution.  Any 

senior who would like to participate in this FREE lunch 

program, can contact Ami Bernard, Meal Coordinator, 717-

244-7229 or email at mealcoordinator@gcccenter.com 
 

The Golden Connections Community Center would like to 

invite you to join their Facebook Page.  The GCCC 

Facebook page offers a variety of information weekly such 

as Craft videos, cooking recipes and videos, exercise, jokes, 

local bulletins, and more.  Join the staff on one of their 

many adventures through Facebook.  So, don’t wait, go 

follow the Golden Connections Community Center now! 

 

 

WILL YOU NEED HELP 

WITH RAKING AND 

SHOVELING? 

     York County older adults age 60+, 

who are interested in getting help with 

fall cleanup, raking, snow shoveling, 

programming electronic devices, or with 

other household chores are encouraged 

to arrange for help from a Rent-A-Kid. The Rent-A-Kid 

program is sponsored by the York County Area Agency on 

Aging. This is an “intergenerational program” that connects 

together York County older adults who need help, and nearby 

middle and high school students in grades 7-12, who want to 

help. For over 30 years, “Kids” have been helping and 

learning from older adults through the Rent-A-Kid program. 

The goal of the Rent-A-Kid program is not only to get an 

important job done, but also to foster friendships between 

older adults and youth. Lifelong, rewarding relationships have 

blossomed between kids and older adults! 

     Older adults in need of assistance can call the Rent-A-Kid 

coordinator, Hope Eberly, at 717-771-9103, who will provide 

names and phone numbers for youth nearby who may be 

interested. It is the responsibility of the older adult to contact 

the youth and discuss the job to be done, when it is to be done, 

the rate of pay for the job, and any other arrangements that 

need to be made. The older adult needs to be agreeable to a 

reimbursement of a minimum of $5/hour, or a negotiated rate 

based on the job. 

 
     Middle and high school students in grades 7-12 who are 

interested in participating should contact their local school 

guidance counselor for the application. Home schoolers can 

obtain an application at www.ycaaa.org on the Forms and 

Documents page, or call Hope Eberly at 717-771-9103 for an 

application.  

 

mailto:socialservices@gcccenter.com
http://www.gcccenter.com/
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NEWS FROM OUR LOCAL CHURCHS……
St. John's Blymires UCC 

Fall Activities: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1009 Blymire Road, Dallastown 

               717-244-0655 

     Email:  stjohnsblymiresucc@comcast.net 

 

October 2nd - Octoberfest with the German band 

“Dockenspielers” German food will be available for 

purchase.  4:00 pm – 7:00 pm Scheduled in the pavilion.  

Please bring a chair.  Activities will be moved indoors 

with inclement weather. 

 

October 9th - Chicken BBQ, 11:00 am – 1:00 pm 

$9/meal.  Includes half chicken, baked potato, roll and 

butter and applesauce.  Recommended to call ahead to 

reserve meals. 

 

October 10th - Summer concert Series Finale.  “Then 

sings My Soul” concert from 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm Indoor 

concert. 

 

November 13th - Holiday Bazaar.  Crafts, book sale, 

plants, jewelry, baked goods and serving lunch 10 am – 

2 pm 

 

February 12th - Valentines Dance, 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm 

Rock and roll group “Timeless” will supply the music.  

Food will be available for purchase. 

 

 

CHRIST 

LUTHERAN 

CHURCH 

126 W Main St 

Phone: 717-244-2605 

Fax: 717-244-2210 

Email:  clc5@comcast.net         

Web: www.clcdallastown.org 

 

---OPPORTUNITIES TO WORSHIP--- 
In-person services beginning Sunday September 12th 

******** Sunday Services ******** 
9:00-9:45 am Sunday school for All Ages 

10:00 am Traditional Service 

6:00 pm “The Living Room” a new Contemporary 

Service 

All services will be livestreamed on our YouTube 

channel:  

Christ Lutheran Church Dallastown 
 

******* Christmas Eve Services ******* 
Times: To Be Announced 

 

 

---OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE--- 
 

*****Soul Food Team***** 

Makes and distributes bag lunches every second 

Saturday morning 

Texas Hash Casseroles for the Soup Kitchen of York 
 

*****Emanuel's Closet***** 

We will be accepting non-perishable, non-expired goods 

 the week of October 13th – 20th  
 

 

---OPPORTUNITIES TO GATHER--- 
 

October 23rd: Trunk or Treat 

November 6th: Christmas in Dallastown 

November 20th: Chili Cook-off 

December (date TBA): Christmas Light Scavenger Hunt 

Sewing Group meets weekly on Wednesday mornings 

Knitting & Crocheting Group meets monthly 

Youth Groups available for all ages 

Social Gathering following Traditional Service on 2nd 

Sundays 

Please check our Facebook page or website for other 

upcoming opportunities 

mailto:stjohnsblymiresucc@comcast.net
mailto:clc5@comcast.net
http://www.clcdallastown.org/
x-apple-data-detectors://26/
x-apple-data-detectors://33/


 

---SCOUTS--- 

           
 

 

 

 

 

 

****Cub Pack 43**** 
Open to all youth graduating from kindergarten through 

5th grade 

Meetings are Monday evenings 6:30 - 8:00 

Contact committee chairperson at 

cpack43ccdtown@gmail.com 

for more information 

 

****Boy Scout Troop 43**** 

 

Open to all youth from 6th grade through 12th grade 

 Meetings are Monday evenings 6:30 - 8:30 

Contact Scoutmaster Doran Frock at (717) 244-8392 

 for more information.  
 

 

---CHRIST LUTHERAN CHILD 

DEVELOPMENT CENTER--- 
(717)244-4832 

 

*Member of the Keystone  STARS – Recently 

awarded 4 STARS. 

 

*State licensed childcare program for children 6 

weeks through 11 years old. 

 

*Full-time, part-time, and before and after school 

care for students of Dallastown Area School District.  

 

*Provide an exceptional, high-quality educational 

experience for all young children. 

 

*Creates a wholesome environment and provides 

stimulating relationships for the social and emotional 

development of emerging personalities. 

 

*Creates a safe and comfortable atmosphere where 

all children can thrive. 

 

*Provides a spiritual atmosphere in which children 

may come to an early understanding of God and all 

things sacred. 
 

 

 

 

 

CARAMEL PUMPKIN DIP 
 

Total Time   Makes 

Prep/Total Time: 10 min.    2-1/2 cups 

 
Ingredients 

 4 ounces cream cheese, softened 

 1/2 cup confectioners' sugar 

 1/2 cup canned pumpkin 

 1/3 cup caramel ice cream topping 

 1/4 cup sour cream 

 1/2 teaspoon ground cinnamon 

 1/4 teaspoon ground nutmeg 

 Optional: vanilla wafers, graham cracker 

sticks, chocolate and marshmallows 

Directions 

 In a small bowl, beat cream cheese and 

confectioners' sugar until smooth. Gradually 

add the pumpkin, caramel topping, sour 

cream, cinnamon and nutmeg, beating until 

smooth. Serve with dippers of your choice. 

Refrigerate leftovers. 
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AUTUMN 

N T U Z B E D I R Y A H V X B S P K V R M C 

A I P O C U N R O C B E E G A I L O F L F A 

M X D L O G H S P K C O H S R E D D O F Q Q 

N E C I J F R A E I W D T K R C O F F E E C 

O C A P S S L E R E E N T I H A Y R I D E S 

S I N L E E B Z B V R F A L L B R E A K K B 

A P D U V R S E W M E T R N F N D B U P U O 

E S Y F A I F O R R E S T C R E A T U R E S 

S N C R E F O Y E R S V T D A A A M W R A F 

W I O O L N T O B N I O O X C G P E C P O N 

O K R L T O S H O W H E R N S K A G P O W S 

R P N O T B J I T O N T S C I T U L T O W D 

C M K C L P T E C L M C A N H B E B R E W M 

E U S L E A R Z O L W M P E A A A B A E S F 

R P A E R G C I E E U A R K R L R T Y N L H 

A F L O P A J A N Y T C I A L W E D X O A B 

C U C E R T F M U C H N P Z B R B H X C V O 

S E T A N P E R H A G C I N N A M O N E I O 

D Z M U I N A M N K L U F K N A H T Q N T T 

B E W L M K A G B Q S T U N T S E H C I S S 

L T E Y E N E L O E A O N P H X D B Y P E L 

A C O R N S G R F Z R I X R Y G O U R D F C 

ACORNS FALLBREAK ORCHARD 

APPLE FESTIVALS PIE 

AUTUMN FLANNEL PINECONE 

BAKING FODDERSHOCK PUMPKINPATCH 

BERRIES FOLIAGE PUMPKINSPICE 

BONFIRES FOOTBALL RAKE 

BOOTS FORRESTCREATURES SCARECROW 

BROWN GOLD SCARF 

CANDYCORN GOURD SEASON 

CARAMEL HARVEST SEPTEMBER 

CHESTNUTS HAYRIDE SWEATER 

CINNAMON HAYRIDES THANKFUL 

COFFEE LEAFPILE TREES 

COLORFUL LEAVES WEATHERCHANGE 

CORNUCOPIA MAIZE WREATH 

DECORATIONS NOVEMBER YELLOW 

FALL OCTOBER  
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